BRITISH SOCIOLOGICAL ASSOCIATION MEDICAL SOCIOLOGY GROUP Annual General Meeting
Minutes of the General Meeting

Thursday 15th September 2011, 12:45 – 13:45

in the Student Union Bar of Chester University
Thirty members of the BSA Medical Sociological Group attended the meeting. It was chaired by co-convenor Graham Martin and supported by Catherine Will also co-convenor. Elaine Forester was responsible for minute taking.

1. Minutes of the 2010 AGM

The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 2nd September 2010 were agreed to be accurate and correct.

2. Matters Arising
It was agreed that the AGM minutes will be included in the conference delegate pack to allow time for delegates to review the minutes before they attend the AGM. This request to be implemented at the 2012 conference.
3. Elections
a) SHI Editorial Board – Hillary Thomas advised there were 2 places available on the board and 7 nominations had been received. The results for the vote will be posted on the conference notice board at 5pm on Thursday 15th September (due to historical reasons) Hillary advised you do not have to be a members of the BSA to vote, just attend the AGM.
b) Medical Sociology Group Committee – 2 vacancies available with two nominations received, Denise Hinton from the University of Liverpool, and Ian Spencer from Durham University. Both nominations were duly accepted to the MedSoc board.
4. Convener’s Report

The newly introduced Special Event at the 2011 conference of author meets critic has been very successful and well received. The 2011 conference is the largest one to date, there were 259 delegates last year and this year’s delegate list is 305, an increase of 17.5%. 
The committee have been working very hard during the last year to deliver the 2011 conference and would like to thank SHI for the £22,000 funding received1. As MedSoc have a healthy forecasted surplus fund of £202,254 the security of the organisation is well assured. However, this security presents challenges. It is the responsibility of the committee to use this fund as effectively as possible, and as a non profit charitable organisation MedSoc is required to put clear financial plans in place. A sub group has been formed to look at the financial plan, chaired by Richard Compton (ex co-convenor). Following suggestions made by the sub-group, the committee discussed and agreed:

· a reduction of the 2011 conference fee by 10% and increased the number of funded places from 15 in 2010 to 30 for 2011. 
· to double the contribution to the regional groups for 2011. 
· Medical Sociology Online (Mso) has also benefited from a contribution from MedSoc enabling them to employ a part time member of support staff effective from 1st August 2011 at an annual rate of £7,280. This will be reviewed after the first year.  
· There will be a Postgraduate event the day before the Annual conference in 2012 and this will be funded from the MedSoc surplus.

The aim of the sub group is to reduce the fund to around £90,000 over the coming years. The subgroup would like to ask for any suggestions to be brought to their attention.
Lydia Lewis suggested we explore international links promoting the BSA MedSoc to a wider audience.

The 43rd Medical Sociology Conference programme comprised of 194 oral presentations, (52 withdrawn prior to the programme being published), which is slightly more than last year. There were 24 posters, 2 plenary speakers, 5 symposia and a BSA Media workshop.

There is again a slight increase on the 2010 non UK delegates attending this year with 20% coming from as far away as Australia, Canada, India, Japan, New Zealand, Singapore and South Africa.

All of the committee would like to thank Lydia Lewis for the 7 years she has been involved with the MedSoc committee and wish her luck for the future.

5. Financial Report

Graham Martin presented the financial report. At the end of the financial year (30th September 2010) the BSA audited accounts shows a credit balance on the MedSoc account of £201,286, compared with £162,973 in 2009. This was mainly attributable to the success of the 2010 Durham conference with 259 delegates attending, bringing in a surplus of £38,314; against an expenditure of £50,709 and a management charge of £18,376.  Based on current forecast figures for this year’s conference at Chester University it is anticipated a surplus of around £11,000 will be generated (based on 305 delegates) compared with £38K (259 delegates) last year (including the £22K funding from SHI1). 

The AGM accepted the financial report.

6. Phil Strong Memorial Prize

Kate Weiner reported that this year the Phil Strong Memorial Prize had three eligible applicants; Lucy Moore, St Luke's Campus, Peninsula Medical School, Exeter,  Agata Pacho Goldsmiths College London and Ghada Hussein Ibrahim, School of community and Health sciences, City University London. In line with the current conditions of the prize, a draw for the winner was undertaken (by Elaine Forrester) and Kate Weiner announced that Gahda Ibrahim was the winner of the £1200. However, after a discussion with all attending the AGM a vote was requested to establish if for 2011 only, the funding should go to all three applicants. Of the 30 people attending the AGM 18 voted for, 6 against and 6 abstained. It was therefore carried that all three should be awarded the prize of £1,200.  The random selection of the prize is to be revisited over the next year and the principal executer of the Phil Strong fund to be contacted by the MedSoc committee to establish the way forward for the final selection process. Due to the funding situation the committee to consider raising the £1,200 for 2012 only.
7. Sociology of Health and Illness – Editors Report

John Gabe presented the Editor’s Report. 

John reported a massive increase in submission of papers and authors and announced an additional issue of the journal in 2011/2012. Discussions are underway regarding podcasts during 2012. Wiley Blackwell are looking into the possibility of setting up a Sociology app for the iPhone. Submission from December will take 3 months for review and aim to be published within 12 months from acceptance. However they are finding it difficult to find refs. There is a high level of acceptance about 23– 24%
8.      Foundation Sociology of Health and Illness – Trustees Report

Mary Boulton presented the Trustees Report.

a. Support for Medical Sociology Conferences

The Foundation has again supported the BSA Medical Sociology Conference with a single block grant of £22,000, to be spent at the discretion of the conference committee1.  The Foundation also supported the conference on celebrating the work of Mildred Blaxter, with a block grant of £10,000 to be spent at the discretion of the organisers. 

b. SHI Foundation Collaborative Studentships. 

There were 9 applications for studentships in 2010-11, up from 6 in 2009-10.  Two awards were made, to Dr Jude Robinson, University of Liverpool, for ‘Social and cultural influences on teenage ‘risky’ health behaviour in Liverpool’ and to Dr Steve Conway, Teesside University, for ‘Dying, health, risk and working class culture.  The award was raised to £12,000 for 2011-12.

c. Mildred Blaxter Post Doctoral Fellowships. 

There were 15 applications for post doctoral fellowships, up from 4 in 2009-10.  Five applications were made for the January deadline and one award was made, to Dr Helena Webb, Kings College London, for ‘Communication in medical encounters about obesity.  Ten applications were made for the June deadline, and three awards were made, to: Dr Felicity Boardman, Warwick University, for ‘Experiential Knowledge, Reproductive Decision Making and Genetic Risk: Families Living with SMA’; Dr Ilke Turkmendag, University of Newcastle, for ‘Donor conception, secrecy and the voice of the UK patients’; and Dr Emma Weddell, Sussex University, for ‘Shame, movement and mental illness:  A sociological analysis of Bulimia and Recovery’.

d. Post Graduate International Conference Travel Grant. 

There were 19 applications for international conference travel grants, down from an exceptional high of 24 in 2009-10.  Fourteen awards were made, to: Lucia Ariza, to attend the ESA Research Network 24 conference, Technoscientific and Social Dynamics of Health and Healthcare, Helsinki; Lidia Panico, to attend the 5th Conference of Epidemiological Longitudinal Studies in Europe (CELSE 2010), Paphos, Cyprus; Stephanie O’Neil, to attend the International Society for the Scientific Study of Subjectivity 26th Annual Conference, University of Akron, Ohio; Tonia Frame, to attend the 11th Advances in qualitative Methods Conference, Vancouver; Valeria Skafida, to attend the European Public Health Association Conference, Amsterdam; Jessica Wright, to attend the World Biobanking Summit, Hamburg; Jessie Cooper to attend the 8th Conference on kidney Disease in Disadvantaged Populations, Victoria, BC; Rebecca Lacey to attend the International Divorce Conference, Milan Italy; Caroline Moore to attend the European Sociological Association Conference, Geneva; Nathan Emmerich, to attend the 25th Annual Conference of the European Society for Philosophy in Medicine and Healthcare, Zurich; Gayatri Nambiar-Greenwood, to attend the 37th Annual Conference of the Transcultural Nursing Society, Las Vegas, Nevada; Eloise Radcliffe, to attend the European Sociological Association Conference, Geneva; and Rebecca Landy, to attend the Society for Longitudinal and Life Course Studies Conference, Bielefeld.

e. Symposia & Workshops. 

There were 6 applications for Symposia and Workshop grants, down slightly from 8 in 2009-10.  Five awards were made, to Aimee Grant, for a meeting on ‘Contested communities in health and welfare policy’; Charlotte Faircloth, for a meeting on ‘Feeding children in the new parenting culture’; Angela Cotton and Lydia Lewis, for a meeting on ‘A difficult alliance?  Making connections between mental health and domestic violence research and practice agendas’, Julia Twigg for a meeting on ‘Body Work and Health and Social Care’; and Catherine Coveney for a meeting on Pharmaceuticals and society:  power, promises and prospects’.

f.  Research Initiation Grants. 

There were 3 applications for Research Initiation Grants, up from 1 in 2009-10.  One was awarded, to Dr Rebecca Barnes, to develop a grant application on ‘Trust and distrust within the patient-provider relationship’. People were encouraged to apply for all the different funding opportunities and to spread the word. For further details see the SHI Foundation website www.shifoundation.org.uk
9.
Medical Sociology Online (Mso)
Jackie Watts will be heading up the new editorial team at the Open University. She thanked the MedSoc committee for funding the new part time member of staff and advises that the first publication will be available in November 2011. They are looking to attract first time authors also news and views. It will be similar to the current Mso but with a twist to freshen the format. Jackie asked everyone attending the AGM to contribute and support the new team. Ways will be investigated to linking Mso to SHI Julia Hiscock is part way with this and discussions are on going.
8. Election Results

The results of the SHI Editorial Board election were later displayed at the Medical Sociology Conference 2011 in the registration area of the Westminster building 
The new members of the MedSoc Committee are as above in point 3b.
9. Any Other Business

Richenda Power thanked the committee for her funded place at the conference as she would not have been able to attend without this help.

The next AGM will be held at Leicester University on Thursday 6th September 2012.

Postscript

1. Following the AGM, in discussion between the two groups it was agreed that in view of the very healthy financial situation of the Medsoc group the £22,000 2011 subsidy generously given would be returned. However, the Trustees of the Foundation for the Sociology of Health and Illness indicated that they see supporting the annual conference as an important way of meeting the objects of the charity and that they would give priority to providing financial support for it should such support be needed.  
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